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I would like to start with Acknowledgement of Country. We the 
staff and students of Mount Gambier North Primary School, 
would like to acknowledge and respect the Boandik people whose 
ancestral lands we gather and learn upon.  We acknowledge the 
deep feelings of attachment and relationship of Aboriginal people 
to country and pay our respects to the Elders past, present and 
emerging.  We promise to thank them by taking care of the land 
everyday as we learn at Mount Gambier North Primary School. 
 
Well done to Room 12 and all the other students who contributed 
to our NAIDOC Week and Choose Kind assembly yesterday. 
Unfortunately, we were not able to have any parents attend, but 
it was nice to be able to reschedule after the lock down last week.    
 
COVID Update 
Thank you to all the parents who responded so well to the sudden 
lock down and then getting students back to school on Monday.  
As the Chief Public Health Officer said, just because the hard 
lockdown is being lifted does not mean that the risks associated 
with COVID-19 have passed. As a result we will minimise the 
number of people coming and going from our site.  
Wherever possible, please drop and collect your child at the gate 
and maintain the appropriate physical distance from other adults. 
Unfortunately this means no parents or adults on site for 
Assemblies and other school events.  
 
We thank you for being respectful of these restrictions. It is likely 
that restrictions will be lifted on December 1. We will keep you 
informed of any changes to guidelines.  
 
Year 7 Graduation  
Our Year 7 Graduation will go ahead in our school gym as 
planned. At the current time we are limited to 2 attendees per 
child. If restrictions ease and we have adequate space, this may 
be increased. For our school this means that every parent or 
family member who wishes to attend our Year 7 Graduation, 
must confirm a booking. Only people with tickets will be allowed 
to attend.  
 
Our Year 7 students and teachers are working hard to make the 
gym look amazing for the graduation, we look forward to 
celebrating the class of 2020 the best way we can.  
 
 

 
Classes 
We have finalised classes for 2021 with the following class 
structure. Class allocations for students will go home via a letter 
next Tuesday ready for whole school transition day on 
Wednesday 2nd December. We are planning that all 2021 class 
teachers will be attending.  
 

Class Teacher Room 

Foundation Ms M Carpenter Room 8 

F/1 
Ms L Stapleton (2.5 days) 
Ms A Warburton (2.5 days) Room 7 

Yr 1 
Ms Meagan B (4 days) 
Ms S Cameron (1 day) Room 6 

Yr 2/3A Ms E Cutting Room 5 

Yr 2/3B 
Ms L O'Connor (4 days) 
Ms S Cameron (1 day) Room 4 

Yr 3/4 
Ms C Muller (3 days) 
Ms J Hurst (2 days) Room 14 

Yr 4/5 
Ms M Lusty (4 days) 
Ms J Hurst (1 day) Room 12 

Yr 5/6 TBC Room 21 

Yr 6/7A Ms E Ross Room 20 

Yr 6/7B 
Ms G Christian (3.5 days) 
Ms M Kaur (1.5 days) Room 19 

R/1 Spec Opt Ms S Shepherd Room 1 

Yr 2-4 Spec Opt Ms C Humphries Room 11 

Yr 5-7 Spec Opt Ms J Jenkin Room 10 

Science Ms M Kaur (3 ½ days) Room 22 

PE Ms M Russell (3 days) Gym 

Nest/ Health Ms N Ryan Nest 

JP HASS/D& T Ms T Reppin (2 days) JP 

Perf Arts TBC Music Room 

 
At the end of this year, we will farewell Mr Masters (Mt Barker 
HS), Mr Hammond (Moorak PS) and Ms Clark (Reidy Park PS) who 
will all be taking up new positions in 2021. They have contributed 
so much to our school over their time and will be greatly missed. 
We wish them all the best in their new roles.  
 
Paul Harmer 
Principal 

Principal: Paul Harmer                    Governing Council Chairperson: Tracey Lowrie  
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  Breakfast Club Mon, Wed & Fri:           8:40am ï 8:55am 
    Lunch Order Days:                  Monday & Tuesday
  

 
 
Week 8  Wednesday 2 & 3 December ï MT 

Gambier Year 7 to High School 
transition & kindy to Recption 

 
   Wednesday 2 December - Governing 

Council Meeting ï 9.00am 
 
Week 9  Wednesday 9 December ð Year 7 

Graduation 
   
  Friday 11 December ï End of Year 

Assembly ï 12:45 pm  
  White Ribbon Colour Run ï 1.30 pm  
   Early Dismissal ï 2.15 pm   
 
 

 
  
 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Traditional Boandik Words  
 

Martu karu - Good day 
 

Wuwu - Goodbye 
 

Martungin miyu? How are you? 
 

Martunga? I am well 
 

Du-du - Thanks 
 

Ngulangayn Berrini - I live in Mount 
Gambier 
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Martu karu, as part of our NAIDOC 

week celebrations, we came 

together to learn, play and share at 

Mount Gambier North Primary 

School. Activities included the 

Nunga room being open each 

lunchtime for supervised activities 

such as cultural dance, board games, 

art, sensory play, reading, starting 

our giant turtle and more. Student 

were also able to buy Aboriginal and 

Torres Strait Islander goodies 

under the gym shelter , get their 

nails painted in cultural colours or 

buy cultural bracelets, cookies and 

refreshments. Classes such as 

Health offered a further look into 

stories of 'The Dreaming' and 

talked about the meaning and 

celebration of NAIDOC week. Room 

19 was instrum ental in helping many 

of the NAIDOC stalls come to life 

by celebrating the oldest living 

culture in the world of 65,000 plus 

years and combining economics into 

this activity. Thank you to those 

who dressed in cultural colours for 

our casual day. Thanks to the 

Aboriginal Education Team for 

launching NAIDOC week with the 

help of  our school community.  
 

Thank you to all the families, staff and students who kindly donated lids for our NAIDOC project 'The Giant 
Turtle'. Many thanks from the Aboriginal Education Team - Leanne Clark, Sally Work and Kathy Beck. 


